The three weeks of training have finally come to an end and it was amazing from start to finish. | loved
hearing all the stories of all the Next Step staff and AlMers. They impacted my life so much. It's so encouraging
to talk to people who have been where you’re at and to see where God has taken them over the years. I'm
thankful for their transparency, support, and the time that they each took out of their lives to come and invest
in mine. During the last three weeks of classes we laughed, we cried, and God spoke into each of our lives. |
was stretched out of what’s “comfortable” and | found myself being used in ways that | never thought | could
be used.

I had the opportunity to speak at the church in Nyambiti on June 10th along with a fellow Next Stepper. God
moved in such a powerful way in prayer before, in Sunday school, and in the service. At the end of the service
a lady testified that she had been struggling for a while in her walk with God. She said that it felt like God filled
her with the Holy Ghost for the first time all over again in that service.

We attended the first National Women’s Conference in Tanzania June 16th and 17th at the Bible school. It
was incredible! Some Next Steppers spoke, we lead praise and worship, and | had the opportunity to help with
Sunday school. At least 4 women received the Holy Ghost and several healings were reported. I’'m excited for
all God has in store for the next five weeks!

God Bless,
Brianna Wolterman










